
Weekly Newsletter                       August 8, 2021  

 

Order of Worship 
 

Greeting/ 
Announcements 

Brian York 
 

Children’s Time 
Justin Hatfield 

 
Song Leader 
Kerry Cole 

 
#282 (v. 1,2,3) 

 

#720 (v. 1,2,3) 

 
Prayer 

Cambre Thrasher 
 

#839 
 

#328 (v. 1,2,3) 

 

The Lord’s Supper 
Bob Aherin 

 
#118 (v. 1,2) 

 
Contribution 

Josh Luna 
 

#523 (v. 1,2,3) 

 
    Message 

Justin Hatfield 
 

#299 (v. 1,4) 

 
Prayer  

Jon Ewing 
 

You are the light of the  
world. A city set on a hill 

cannot be hidden. 
(Matt. 5:15)   

 
                             

 
 

 

           Thank You 
 

 It is a wonderful thing when God's people pull together to serve 

Him. I'm thinking specifically here about two events this summer that 

have served to truly bless our young people. The first was Camp Water 

Mill in which over 20 of our teenagers participated. As you know our 

theme was The Pursuit and we examined God's pursuit of His 

people and reflected on what our pursuit of Him should look like in 

response. The week would not have happened or been as 

successful without the help of the following: Josh and Lauren Brumfield, 

Bendan and Jenny Carroll, Eric and Wanita Duncan, Paul and Carrie 

Lines, Jason and Lora Luna, and Travis and Pam Morrison. Thank you 

all for your hospitality and work with our youth group! 

 The second and most recent event finished on Friday - Camp 

Wilderness. Last week our kids K-6th grade participated in a mini camp 

each day from 6-8pm. This morning we are going to think about the 

week's theme during our sermon, but the focus was on the life of 

Joshua. Each night the kids heard a story and application from Joshua's 

life. They also played games, created memorable crafts and enjoyed 

snacks and singing. This week wouldn't have been possible without the 

following hosts and volunteers: Lauren Brumfield, Tucker and Megan 

Jobes, Jason and Lora Luna, Kim Maples, Christina Snitker, Cambre 

and Chelsea Thrasher, Mike and Gena Ussery. Also, a big thank you to 

our youth group volunteers for helping run games and be group 

leaders.  

 Finally, I would like to thank and recognize Josh Luna for the 

outstanding work he has done with our youth this summer in leading 

classes and planning events. These two camps would not have been as 

successful without his involvement. Thank you Josh! 
  

       --  

       in HIM 

       Justin  



Happy Anniversary 
8-09  Dean & Kelli Kirk - 35 years 

8-11  Don & Gayle Gaunt - 59 years 

8-13  Matt & Sara Keener - 22 years 

8-15  Charles & Susan Crum - 41 years 

8-15  Todd & Brandi Kraus - 23 years 

8-16  Tim & Jan Bowling - 41 years 

8-18  Gene & Ruth Lund - 58 years 

8-19  Scott & Melinda Barton - 33 years 

 

 

Tom Meeks’ had a MRI on 

the 28th.  He will not need 

surgery, instead he will have 

a series of antibiotics to treat 

an infection in the spinal cord 

and then  treatments at the 

pain clinic.  He also will have 

physical therapy. 

Steven Cobb (Aubrey and 

Anita’s son) his biopsy came 

back benign, he will still need 

surgery in the future. 

Eddie & Linda Currier ‘s 

son, daughter-in-law and their 

children have COVID.  Linda is 

caring for them. 

In Need of Our Prayers 

                      

       Youth Group News 
 
 

 August 8th  Bible Study - Griffin House 

 August 13th  Lock-In - Water Mill 
 

 

 

 
 

 

8-08  John Orum 

8-09  James McCall 

8-09  Wanita Duncan 

8-12  Brooke Barton 

8-13  Debbie Crawford 

8-13  Pat Milligan 

8-13  Melissa Girdley 

8-15  Becky Marsolf 

8-15  Julie Alexander 

8-15  Haylee Kelley 

8-21  Don Tracy 

Continued prayers for health: 

Becky Marsolf,  Dennis & Carolyn 

Smith,  Ruth Raines,  Sheryl Low,  

Pat Blackburn,  Don Tracy,  Tom 

Davis,  Robert Raines (Denzil & 

Ruith’s son),  Wanda Lou Hurd (Nancy 

Snider’s cousin),  Debbie Crawford,  

John Alspaugh (Ruth Lund’s brother),  

Alice Daniels,  Ima Coleman (Sara 

Keener’s friend),  David High (Lucile 

High’s son),  Linda (Sue Aherin’s sister-

in-law),  Betty Grabber,  Jacquelyn 

Raines (Kim Maples grandmother),  

Truman & Helen Coltrane,  Beverly 

Hammond (Coyeatte Ewing’s mom),  

Sandie Shelby (Lucile High’s niece),  

Sherrie Stern (Shirlane Horton’s sister),  

Hasseltine Pendergrass (Helen 

Harbor’s mom) 
Shut-Ins 

 

Barbara Barnes 

Pat Blackburn 

Ron Bower 

Mary Bratcher 

Don Essex 

Clarence & Ola Jean Feeney 

Wanda Frost 

Doris Iorg 

Jim & Ruth Reaves 

Dennis & Carolyn Smith 

Doris Tobler 
 
 

Nursing Homes 
 

Ann Freeze 

Wayne Harmon 

Virginia Morgan 

Sandra Pingenot 

Nancy Snider 

 

THIS WEEK… 

 We will have a Devotional Sunday, 

August 8th at 5:00 pm.  

 Thursday Ladies Bible Class  will 

meet on August 12th at 10:30, Virginia 

Buck will be teaching the third lesson 

from the book “A Study of Angels” by 

Edward P. Myers, PhD.  

 Quilters will meet at 9:00 am. 

 Card Makers will meet at 9:30. 

There will be a Men’s Fellowship      

here at the building Saturday,                   

August 21st, from 8:00-10:00 AM.                                 

Men of all ages are welcome            

to come!                                       

Coffee & donuts will be provided. 

 

The next youth led service will be  

 Sunday night August 29th. 

 This month’s word is 

                SOVEREIGNTY.   
Marsolf Pounding  

July 18th thru August 29th 

Just a reminder that the Marsolf Pounding 
has started and will go through              

August 29th.   

There is a flyer on the table outside of the 
auditorium.  If you have questions,         

you can call the office. 

We rejoice with L.J. who made the 

decision to put on Christ in baptism 

Sunday morning.  He is part of                            

the Layman family at Fair Haven. 

September 5th  

Dennis and Carolyn Smith can have 

visitors again.  Before you go to 

visit, please call Dennis on his cell 

phone at #860-6409 and see if it is 

a good time for a visit.  
We extend our sympathy to the 

Horton family in the loss of Les’ 

uncle, George Horton, services 

were held on Monday.   

Let us not love with words…           

but with actions and in truth. 
- 1 JOHN 3:18 

Dear Church Family:  Your love 

and kindness for my birthday 

was shown with cards, calls and 

chocolate chip cookies.  I appreciate the 

closeness of a church family who share.   

   Thank you,         

   Nadine Green 


